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Dear families and friends, 
 

NAPLAN Tests 2018 
Week 3 Term 2 is when the NAPLAN tests are scheduled 
for Australian students in Years 3, 5, 7 & 9. NAPLAN 
includes: Mathematics, Writing, Reading, Spelling and 
Grammar tests which give children, families and teachers 
feedback about how they are achieving against National 
Standards. The results are released at the end of Term 3.  
Please encourage your children to be confident and do 
their very best. It is also great motivation to get children to 
practice a range of reading experiences eg: the 
newspaper, stories, bus-timetables etc. to assist them for 
the tests. I have included a sample Maths question from 
previous Year 3 & Year 5 Numeracy tests. Additional 
sample questions are located: 
https://nap.edu.au/naplan/the-tests  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Retirement 
We take this opportunity to farewell our Vietnamese 
teacher, Mr Le, who is retiring after 34 years of service.  
We thank Mr Le for the many years he has educated our 
students and supported our community. We wish you all 
the best for your retirement Mr. Le. Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Casual Clothes Day 
As is fast becoming tradition the last day of the term is a 
Casual Clothes Day 
fundraiser. The Year 6/7 
students have suggested that 
this term’s funds be donated 
the Asthma Foundation SA. 
Children are encouraged to 
wear their favourite clothes or 
dress-ups and make a Gold 
Coin donation.   
  

Have a wonderful; holiday break, look after yourselves 
and each other. 
 

 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
 

 

Fiona Voigt, Principal 
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DATES TO REMEMBER 
Thursday 12th April ð Year 4/5 Zoo Excursion  

Friday 13th April ð 12:15 Whole School Assembly  

Friday 13th April - Casual Clothes Fundraiser 

                             - End of Term  - 2:00 Dismissal  

Monday 30th April ð Student-Free Partnership  

Tuesday 1st of May ð Term 2 starts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

https://nap.edu.au/naplan/the-tests
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BLUE LEARNING AREA 
The Kitchen and garden program 

in the Blue Learning area  

Once a week each class in the Blue Building 
take part in a Cooking and Gardening 
Program.  
In Cooking we cook a range of dishes 
following the recipes provided. We use lots of 
fresh ingredients to make healthy food so 
that we can learn to cook for ourselves.  
Some examples of our cooking are:  
Cheesey Risotto, Potato and Rosemary 
pizza, Chilli non Carne, Vegetarian Stew and 
many other dishes. 
In gardening we look after the plants and 
grow many fruits and vegetables that we also 
use in cooking.  We have learnt many tips 
and information about growing our own 
garden.  We have also learnt how to put 
together a wheelbarrow!  This term we have 
planted cauliflower, onions, rocket and 
spinach.  We will be planting new seedlings 
next term to provide us with lots of fresh 
produce throughout the rest of the year. 
                   By Suruchi and Angelica (10-14) 

Cheesey Risotto 

        Potato and Rosemary Pizza 

                                               
TRAGIC MURDER SPARKS A WOMANõS DESIRE TO HELP OTHERS 

 
 
On Wednesday at 9:45, we all went to the library to learn about a shocking story about a girl named Carly Ryan who was 
killed. Sonya Ryan, who is her mum, along with Katie and Cameron, told us about what had happened to Carly and how 
to keep safe online. She also told us about apps we could use to communicate with family members.  
One of the things that Sonya Ryan taught us about is a special app, called ‘Thread’. It was made for you to alert family 
members if you’re in danger. Basically the app has six logs where you can chose and fill them in with six contacts. These 
contacts can be phone numbers like your mum’s, uncles, etc. There is also a button where you can click triple zero and 
this will call the emergency services immediately. The app will also send a notification to your six contact logs so that 
they can know you’re in danger. This is another thing that Sonya Ryan has dedicated herself to so that she can help her 
community. 
What stood out to us most was the fact that she didn’t give up on her life when Carly died. She decided to do something 
good out of something extremely bad. She dedicated herself to help other young minds so that the death of Carly wasn’t 
for nothing. We personally would probably never have had the guts to go through the bad event that happened to her 
and then to tell others about it. But she is a very inspiring woman and is looking to help other people. She also won the 
South Australian of the year. She fully deserves it because she has committed a lot of hard work. 
Sonya Ryan told us how to be safe and to not talk to any strangers that we don’t know or interact with strangers. She 
told us things we could do when we don’t feel safe and also things to do when a stranger tries to text us on social media, 
she told us to make sure all of our accounts on social media are on private. On snapchat she said to only allow friends 
that you know to see you on maps or turn on ghost mode.  
In conclusion, we now know to not text anyone that has several accounts because one of them may be pretending to be 
someone we know. We really enjoyed the presentation and it was very inspiring and emotive. She gave a really 
emotional and a very important message to us. Do you really want to put your life in danger just to talk to someone you 
don’t know?  

Tahlia T and Marko I – Room 1006 
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Buddies  
 

All classes in the Blue Building work with our 
younger buddies. 
Students in 1007 (Ms Lewis’ class) work with our 
Year 1 buddies in 707 (Ms Lynley’s class). 
We use CAFÉ reading strategies and we read to 
each other every day. 
This really helps us all with our reading and 
comprehension skills 

On Tuesday afternoons 1007 and 707 meet to work 
on an activity. This term we have spent time getting 
to know each other, worked with the Beebots and 
currently we are learning coding using Scratch Jnr 
and Scratch 

A few weeks ago, the Year 7s 
went to visit Woodville High 
School to familiarise ourselves 
and understand how high schools 
works.  We completed a number 
of activities to test our minds. We 
also went on a tour of the school 
and got to see some of our old 
friends.  
 

At our Taste of High School we did some 
activities and one of those activities is 
where we watch High school students 
perform and play different instruments. 
They also taught us what they are called 
and how they are used. 
 

At our taste of high 
school, we did some 
different activities like 
listening to a band 
performance and as 
you can see we were 
trying some different 
instruments  like 
violin, base violin, 
flute and we also 
listened to the high 
school students 
perform. 
 

Taste of high school  
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Harmony Day  

 Our diversity makes Australia a great place to live. Harmony Day is a 
celebration of our cultural diversity – a day of cultural respect for everyone 
who calls Australia home. It is held every year on 21st  March.  

 The message of Harmony Day is óeveryone belongsô and the day aims to engage people to participate in 
their community, respect cultural and religious diversity and foster a sense of belonging for everyone. 

Orange is the colour chosen to represent Harmony Day. Traditionally, orange signifies social communication 

and meaningful conversations. It also relates to the freedom of ideas and encouragement of mutual respect. 

Australians can choose to wear something orange to show their support for cultural diversity and an inclusive 

Australia. 

 As a school we celebrated Harmony Day on Wednesday 4th 
April. All classes made orange paper chains with their buddy 
class. Some students wrote Harmony Day messages on their 
paper chains.  
Classes then went onto the oval and had a shared recess. After 

that we linked our Harmony chains. It stretched the whole way 

around our oval.  

Mr Monger provided music from other cultures to help get us 

into the spirit of cultural diversity.  
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The Adelaide Youth Theatre is pleased to present the SA Premiere of 
Dreamworks 'Madagascar - A Musical Adventure'. 
  
This is a show for the whole family with all of your favourite characters from 
the animated movie coming to full life before your eyes! 
High energy songs, colourful costumes and the funniest characters you'll 
have seen in a long time! 
  
With 80 young performers in the cast, we are pleased to have Charlie Mazey 
a student at your school, in the cast (6pm show Saturday 21st April). 
 
Arts Theatre, Angas Street, Adelaide. 
Book at www.adelaideyouththeatre.com.au  
 

https://webmail.wgs.sa.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=3gnnHJDGaG1nupVyEOg--sTIaQERIuF9fuNODa4LrfNCmof-UZ_VCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.adelaideyouththeatre.com.au

